Steven Sepe

From:

Nicole Salaun <nicole@jfsalaun.com> Tuesday, March 11, 2025 7:17 PM

Sent: To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Subject:

Testimony in support for H 5629

Dear Representative,

I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 5629, introduced by Representative Alzate, which addresses fertility health care coverage. This bill would significantly improve access to family-building healthcare for many Rhode Islanders by aligning insurance coverage with the medical standard of care. This inclusive approach recognizes the needs of LGBTQ+ individuals and single people, among others, ensuring they have the same opportunities to build their families. Fertility healthcare is essential, and this bill represents a crucial step toward equitable access for all.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely, Nicole Salaun Charlestown, RI 02813